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FEDERAL ENERGY ADMINISTRATION
' WASHINGTON, D.C. 20461

MAY 211376

OFFICE OF THE ADMINISTRATOR

Mr. Charles Wallace

President

Wallace & Wallace Chemical
and Oil Company

200~-31 Linden Boulevard

St. Albans, New York 11412

Dear Mr. Wallace:

As you know, the FEA has had under consideration for the
past several weeks your proposal for the creation of a
refinery-constructor category of participants in the entitle-
ments program. The proposal would basically allow firms like
yours that are in the process of constructing a "grass roots"
refinery to receive entitlements benefits in an amount that
would allow it to earn the industry-wide average profit on
its current operations. The purpose of this letter is to
provide you with our final position on that issue.

I want yoﬁ to know that I and my staff support wholeheartedly
your Tuskegee oil refinery project, which we consider to e

~a major step forward in carrying out the Administration's"

energy policy by providing additional domestic refinery
capacity. Furthermore, as I have told you, I am personally
cormitted to the principle that minority-owned and operated
projects such as yours deserve every assistance possible
from the Federal Government in order to carry out :zhe Admin-
istration's commitment to provide equal economic opportunity
for all citizens.

Therefore, your- proposal has received the fullest considera-
tion by the senior officials of the FEA. As you know, we have
previously amended the entitlements regulations to allow you

to receive the full benefits of the entitlements program on
crude oil you will have processed by Mobil pending construction
of your refinery. I and several members of my staff huve

met with you and/or your attorneys and with members of Congress
on several occasions in order to attempt to work out the

policy and legal problems involved in your present proposal.

I have also allowed you full participation in our decision-

‘making process by permitting you access to draft legal
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Mr. Phillip Buchen General Offices
Counsellor to the President 1 WORLD TRADE CENTER
The White House SUITE 8755
Washington, D.C. NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10068

212-432-0797

Alabama Refinery

Mr. ;
r. Buchen; MACON COUNTY ROAD No. 56

TUSKEGEE, ALABAMA

Attached, as per our telecon earlier today, is a copy

of the FEA "Legal Memo" re FEA authority to establish

the Refiner-Constructor category, and my initial response
to that Memo.

Theése Memos reflect merely the tip of the controversy
that has developed between WWCO and the FEA over the
lTast two years. I am prepared to brief you on the
details of how,and why FEA's position is indefensible.

I have taken the liberty to also include a copy of a
telegram to Admin. Zarb and which clearly dates the
“controversy and copies of two letters which speak to
the economic and technical feasibility of the project.

On behalf of Mr. Wallace, the citizens of Tuskegee,
Alabama, and future generations of Americans I thank

you for taking the time and trouble to review these
materials.

John 0. Adams, E}%. :

Special Assistant to the President
‘910 Sixteenth St NW :
Suite 600 _

- Washington, D.C. 20006
202/785-1593






